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Plastic Bag Levy (Assessment and Collection) Bill 2002 and�Plastic Bag (Minimisation of Usage) Education Fund Bill 2002 





I fully support a plastic bag levy of 25 cents or more on plastic bags in all retail outlets in Australia, and for the money collected to be used to fund ecological protection and sustainability projects. This levy will underscore the necessity to minimise the dangers to wildlife, reduce litter and landfill, reduce greenhouse gas emissions from plastic bag production, and encourage sustainable living practices of reducing and re-using material where possible.





Australians use about 10 billion plastic bags per year, nearly 7 billion of which are supermarket plastic bags. Many of these bags litter our waterways, park reserves and roadsides and do not biodegrade. These plastic bags kill wildlife including turtles, fish, sharks and whales, which mistake plastic for jellyfish. 





Plastic bags are a common contaminant in council kerbside recycling bins, which make it harder to recycle. This huge waste problem needs to be urgently addressed by measures that will eliminate the proliferation of plastic bags in favour of sturdy reusable calico or string carry bags.





In Ireland, community education programs alone failed to make an adequate difference to reducing plastic bags, so the Irish government decided to give shoppers a financial incentive to cut their use of plastic bags. In early 2002, a 15 euro-cent levy was placed on plastic supermarket checkout bags, which lead to a 90% reduction in plastic bag use in the first 5 months. In Australia, a Roy Morgan survey last year found 79% of Australians are in support of a levy on plastic bags. Hence, this levy is a responsible way to limit the harmful waste problem posed by the use of plastic bags, and can be avoided by people bringing their own reusable bags when shopping. 





This year, Coles Bay in Tasmania is the first Australian town to successfully implement a ban on plastic bags, where no plastic bags are sold in order to be free of the dangerous plastic waste that could end up in the stomach of whales and other wildlife. Surely this example of best practice could be extended throughout all Australia by introducing a levy that will go some way to significantly decreasing Australians reliance on plastic bags.





The money collected from this levy should be specifically used for ecologically sustainable projects and initiatives, which would provide hope for generations to come that we have done our best to safeguard the natural environment and their future.    
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